
December 13,201 0 

TO: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Department of Public Works 

SUBJECT: STREET NAME CHANGE - MERCANTILE PLACE EAST OF RAYMOND 
AVENUE TO PLOTKIN ALLEY 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Find that the proposed street name change from Mercantile Place east of Raymond 
Avenue to Plotkin Alley is categorically exempt from the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA) under section 15061(b)(3), general rule that CEQA only applies 
to projects which have the potential for causing a significant effect on the 
environment; and 

2. Adopt a resolution changing the name of the portion of Mercantile Place east of 
Raymond Avenue to Plotkin Alley. 

BACKGROUND: 

A formal request was submitted by the Old Pasadena Management District on 
September 24, 201 0 requesting that the City rename the portion of Mercantile Place 
east of Raymond Avenue to "Plotkin Alley" in honor of James Plotkin for his many 
contributions to the betterment of Old Pasadena. Most notably he was a founding 
member of the Pasadena Central Improvement Association in the early 1 9809s, the 
precursor to the Old Pasadena Business and Professional Association. Additionally, 
over the years James Plotkin has participated as a member or board member in a 
number of Pasadena-based organizations including the Heart of Pasadena Association, 
as an Advisory Board Member of Pasadena Beautiful, Pasadena Heritage, Pasadena 
Center Operating Company, Pasadena Chamber of Commerce, and Pasadena 
Museum of History. I 

The street name change has been reviewed by the United States Post Office and the 
Police and Fire Departments, and does not present any operational problems. Public 
notices announcing the public hearing were posted along Mercantile Place, sent to 
affected property owners, and posted at City Hall and local public libraries. 
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COUNCIL POLICY CONSIDERATION: 

James Plotkin has been a community leader in the revitalization of Old Pasadena as 
evidenced in his contributions to the Old Pasadena Streetscapes and Alley Walkways 
Plan adopted by City Council on July 24, 1995. His dedication and work helped further 
the City Council's goals to improve, maintain and enhance public facilities and 
infrastructure and support and to promote the quality of life and the local economy. 

The City's procedure for street name changes is consistent with the requirements of 
Chapter 2 of Division 2, Section 970.5 of the California Streets and Highways Code. 

ENVIRONMENTAL ANALYSIS: 

The proposed street name change from Mercantile Place to Plotkin Alley is categorically 
exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) under section 
15061 (b)(3). Section 15061 sets forth the general rule that CEQA only applies to 
projects which have the potential for causing a significant effect on the environment. No 
construction is proposed with the project. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

The cost to purchase and install the street name sign and associated plaque is 
estimated at $2,500. Sufficient funding in the form of Old Pasadena Redevelopment - 
Tax Increment Funds is available in the Capital Improvement Program Budget Account 
73935 (Old Pasadena Streetscapes and Alley Walkway Improvements). 

Respectful& submitted, 

MARTIN PASTUCHA 
Director 
Department of Public Works 

Prepared by: 

<-&dA&&y,p 
Richard K. Yee, Pri pal Engineer 

Approved by: 

M& 
MICHAEC J. BECK 
City Manager 






